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Τό ἀπόγευμα τῆς Πέμπτης, 3ης /16ης Μαΐου 2019, ἔλαβε χώραν εἰς τό κτιριακόν
συγκρότημα –ξενοδοχεῖον Sergei, προσκείμενον εἰς τήν Ρωσσικήν Πνευματικήν
Ἀποστολήν (Missia) τοῦ Πατριαρχείου Μόσχας, κατεχομένην ἀπό τοῦ 1948 ὑπό τοῦ
κράτους τοῦ Ἰσραήλ καί ἐπαναποδοθέν προσφάτως εἰς τήν Ρωσσικήν Ἐκκλησίαν,
συνάντησις ὑπό τόν S.V. Stepashin, Πρόεδρον τῶν Περιφερειακῶν καί Ξένων
Τμημάτων τῆς Αὐτοκρατορικῆς Ὀρθοδόξου Παλαιστινιακῆς Ἑταιρείας ἐπί τῇ
διακοσιοστῇ ἐπετείῳ ἀπό τῆς ἐνάρξεως τῆς διπλωματικῆς ὑποστηρίξεως τῆς
Ρωσσικῆς παρουσίας εἰς τήν Μέσην Ἀνατολήν.

Εἰς τήν συνάντησιν ταύτην ἀντεπροσώπευσε τό Πατριαρχεῖον ὁ Σεβασμιώτατος
Ἀρχιεπίσκοπος Κωνσταντίνης κ. Ἀρίσταρχος Γέρων Ἀρχιγραμματεύς, ὁ ὁποῖος καί
ἀνέγνωσεν ἀγγλιστί τήν κάτωθι προσφώνησιν τοῦ Πατρός ἡμῶν καί Πατριάρχου
Ἱεροσολύμων κ.κ. Θεοφίλου ὡς ἕπεται:

“Mr. Chairman,

Respected Members of the Council,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

Christ is risen!

We greet you with the joy of this Paschal season with the greeting that is
also the triumph of our Orthodox faith. From this Holy City of Jerusalem, the
light of the resurrection has spread to the whole world.

We welcome this seminar as you meet in Jerusalem. You meet at a time when our
Christian witness is so important in support of the Christian presence in the
Holy Land and the Middle East, and when the Greek Orthodox Patriarchate is
playing a leading role in promoting deeper relationships among the Christian
communities here. Such deepening relationships are crucial for the well-being
of a vital, vibrant Christian presence.

The Patriarchate is also promoting important interfaith dialogue, and above
all we are maintaining the multi-ethnic, multi-cultural, multi-religious
character of Jerusalem and the Middle East.

The Church of Jerusalem, which is the Mother of all the Churches, is the
guarantor of the unity of the Orthodox Church. We acknowledge especially the
role that the Russian Orthodox Church has played down the centuries, and
especially during the Ottoman period, in supporting the Church of Jerusalem
politically, diplomatically, and of course, financially. But we need to
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acknowledge that there were also difficult times that tested our
relationship; we must learn from them and work towards strengthening our
Orthodox unity.

In the spirit of our Orthodox unity, we must learn from the past. We must
always speak and act in ways that support the life and mission of the
Patriarchate of Jerusalem in this region. We are the one, holy catholic and
apostolic Church, and we are under a moral as well as a spiritual obligation
to ensure that the identity and witness of the Orthodox Church in the Holy
Land and the Middle East rests on the unshakable foundation of our Orthodox
unity.

We would like to take this opportunity to express our deep appreciation to
His Excellency the President of the Russian Federation, Vladimir
Vladimirovich Putin, for his material support for the restoration of the
Church of the Nativity in Bethlehem, and for his unwavering support for the
mission of the Patriarchate.

We wish you, Mr. Chairman, and this seminar, every success in your
deliberations, and we look forward to hearing about the fruits of your
deliberations.

Christ is risen!”.

Ἐκ τῆς Ἀρχιγραμματείας


